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June 14, 2023 
 
  
Amanda Maxwell, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, WA  98504 
 
RE: Northwest Natural Gas Company – Stipulated Condition 30  
 Docket UG-170094  
 
Dear Ms. Maxwell:   
 
On December 28, 2017, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 
entered Order 01, Order Approving Application Subject to Conditions in the above-referenced 
docket. Order 01, among other things, required HoldCo and Northwest Natural Gas Company 
(NW Natural or Company) to report on how the Company complied with each of the stipulated 
commitments no later than June 15 of each year.1  
 
On April 27, 2023, NW Natural submitted the required report and officer attestation. 
Commission Staff reviewed the compliance filing provided by NW Natural dated April 27, 2023, 
and finds that it complies with the Commission’s Order 01, entered December 28, 2017. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kristen Hillstead 
Regulatory Analyst 

 
130. For the first five calendar years after reorganization, HoldCo and NWN-U will report on how the 
company complied with each of the commitments listed herein no later than June 15 of each year. This 
report will require an office attestation of compliance with the commitments. If any of the commitments 
are not being met, the report shall include proposed corrective measures relative to the specific 
commitments, subject to Commission revision and appropriate remedy as determined by the Commission. 


